
August 11, 2016 

Mr. Barry J. Davis 
Air Traffic Manager 
Federal Aviation Administration 
Southern California TRACON 
9175 Kearny Villa Rd. 
San Diego, CA 92126-7099 

Re: Concerns Relating to LAX Arrival Routes 

Dear Mr. Davis: 

Thank you for your attendance and participation at the special LAX/Community Noise 
Roundtable (Roundtable) meeting on June 8, 2016. As you know, the purpose of this 
meeting was to discuss the results of the North Downwind Arrival Study. The study 
objective was to identify changes that may cause residents along the north downwind 
arrival route to notice planes flying lower, louder, and more frequently than previously 
over their neighborhoods. The study examined altitudes, fleet mix, published 
procedures, noise levels in key locations, and other elements in detail to determine 
whether any changes may have occurred with respect to aircraft on the north downwind 
arrival route to Los Angeles International Airport (LAX). 

As discussed during the meeting, the study identified the temporary narrowing of the 
flight tracks located east of the SMO VOR that occurred from the Summer of 2014 to 
Summer 2015 as one of the key findings. Just as the concentration of flight tracks 
occurred suddenly, it ended. This narrowing of the flight tracks which concentrated more 
aircraft flights over a group of homes is a potential factor among others that may have 
contributed to increased public awareness of the change in flight activity for many 
residents along the north downwind arrival route. The study did not identify a definitive 
reason for this concentration of flights but suggested a potential change in air traffic 
control practices as a probable causal factor. As the FM is the agency invested with 
authority for managing the airspace, the Roundtable respectfully requests that the FM 
conduct further investigation into this issue to determine the root cause of the flight track 
concentration. This would help us understand the specific situation and reason that led 
to this particular change in aircraft flight activity on the north downwind route. 

The north downwind arrival route also affects residents in areas further to the east, such 
as the City of Monterey Park, where residents have recently expressed concerns 
regarding an increase in aircraft overflights over their neighborhoods. In an effort to 
obtain a better understanding of the air traffic control processes pertaining to the 
Extended Downwind Approach procedure, the Roundtable asks that the FM provide a 
detailed explanation of air traffic procedures, aircraft separation requirements, and 
factors that air traffic controllers take into account to determine the distance that aircraft 
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